It goes without saying that there has been nothing normal about 2020. Illness, loss of jobs, working remotely, having your groceries delivered to your car, standing in line to get into stores and shops, having a doctor's visit on your smart phone, just to name a few of the oddities of 2020.
Early in the Spring the Board of Directors decided that it was prudent to postpone the Annual Meeting in order to be in compliance with State of MD COVID protocol. There was hope that we might be able to meet at the end of August or in early September but......It was unanimously decided at the August Board meeting, on 8/21, that we will forego an Annual Meeting for this calendar year. This seems like the wisest thing we can do given the continuing risk of spreading the virus.
Canceling the meeting presents us with a number of challenges. We need to find out what the membership is concerned about, and how to get new members for the Board and volunteers for committees. We want to know what new ideas members may have for projects in the community. The Annual Meeting is also the time when many members renew their memberships. So, we will have to be creative and willing to do things differently in order to successfully make our way through the rest of 2020! 
2020 had promise to be the start of renewed use and enjoyment of the Mill Creek Marina, following the dredging project. Unfortunately, the ideas about fun, family-oriented events have had to be shelved for the time being.  Likewise, we will have to postpone another community yard sale until conditions improve. These are just some of the ideas we had for bringing residents of all ages together to create community spirit and begin to rebuild the community association. 
Despite our inability to host enjoyable events for the membership we must be able to maintain the common areas of the community. If you have not sent in your membership dues for 2020, please do so at your earliest convenience. We hope to be able to end the year with a positive balance sheet and this can only happen if we get everyone to renew their membership and encourage others to start their tradition of membership. Please help us if you can and keep you eyes open for emails as we enter the fall and winter months so we can begin planning for a much better 2021!

Thank you all very much! Be careful and stay safe!
CLCA Board of Directors 
